DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 30 MAY 2017 AT 8.30 PM IN THE MOOT HALL


Present: Cllr Cox took the Chair in the absence of Cllr Palmer 

Committee Members Present:


Cllr Bond

Cllr Digby

Cllr Fellowes

Cllr Harris


Cllr Kiff

Cllr Osben


Cllr Oxby

Cllr Walker
There were four members of the public present.

1.
Apologies: Cllr Palmer.
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

The draft Minutes of the Services Committees meeting held on 24 April 2017 were APPROVED without amendment by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3.
Matters for Discussion – Police

There was nothing to report this month.
3.1
Museum Update

No report was available this month.
3.2
Highways 
Cllr Cox observed that some residents of Church Farm Road were placing No-Waiting cones in the road to deter parking.

The Town Clerk reported that following complaints by residents of Leiston Road about disruption caused by the development of the old laundry site, the developers Fieldens had served notice on BT Open Reach threatening formal action if agreed work was not carried out.
4.
Committee Finance Business


There was nothing to report this month.
5.
New Services Committee Business

Cllr Walker drew councillors’ attention to a brochure produced by Framlingham town council highlighting successfully completed projects. He suggested Aldeburgh might produce one for the town. Cllr Worster pointed out that the Town Council website contained a lot of information and that producing a booklet would cost thousands. Cllr Oxby felt the idea had some merit because it would strengthen the council’s communications with ratepayers.
6.
Sizewell C Consultation

There was nothing to report this month
7.
General

In Cllr Palmer’s absence, Cllr Cox read a report previously submitted by Cllr Palmer concerning the problem of seagulls in the town. More signs warning against feeding the birds seemed to be the only option, Cllr Palmer concluded. Cllr Kiff pointed out that seaside towns like Aldeburgh tend to be populated by seagulls. 
Cllr Palmer’s report also drew attention to a litter problem at the Thorpe Road car park. Cllr Digby assured the Committee that he met with a representative from SC Norse who had confirmed that bins were available for installation on this site. A colleague had subsequently suggested that ATC should pay for these new bins to be introduced on SCDC land and this point was under discussion.

Cllr Palmer’s report highlighted a commercial litter problem caused by trade waste on the High Street and he asked for suggestions on how to deal with the matter.

Cllr Palmer’s report drew attention to a number of projects, including the provision of two defibrillators for the town, speed signs and the War Memorial conservation. He reported that grants for some of these projects were available. Cllr Jones welcomed Cllr Palmer’s initiative but suggested that he should present his proposals in a more structured manner so that the committee could give due consideration to his ideas, particularly for grant-funded projects. 
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 8.50pm.

